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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Greetings to the Te Awamutu College Community. 
 
• Settled start – I have been pleased by the settled beginning to our new school year.  
 

What has made it a great start? 
- positive attitude of students 
- students on time to school and all their classes  
- students wearing correct Te Awamutu College uniform and following  
  our jewellery regulations 
- students having the appropriate books/gear/equipment 
- students engaging positively with teachers about their learning 
 

• Students have been accepting of the rule that there are to be no phones out in Form Class time. 
 (Their work day has started!) 
 

• It is BYOD (Bring Your Own Device) for Years 9 – 13 in 2022.   
Devices play an important role in teaching, learning and assessment. 

 
• A further warm welcome to  our: 
 
 

- 10 New staff   
 

 Rory Bell     (Sciences) 
 Morag Carter   (HOD Drama) 
 Sean Chisholm   (OED & HPE) 
 Richard Kersel   (OED & HPE)  
 Tessa Norton-Campbell (Sciences) 
 Chloe Wilshaw   (Sciences) 
 Sarah Neal   (Learning Support Co-ordinator) 
 Joy Singh    (Nurse) 
 Tony Searle   (Computer Technician) 
 Jack Gibson   (Outdoor Education Assistant) 
  
 

        
          - 312 new Year 9’s 
          -  33  new students across other year levels 
            

 
  

 The Senior Leadership team for 2022 is: 
 

 Tony Membery    (Principal) 
 Neil Bauernfeind   ) 
 Wayne Carter  )       (Deputy Principals) 
 Rebecca Legg  ) 
 Bob Hollinshead   (Assistant Principal) 

      



SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM RESPONSIBILITIES 2022 

Tony Membery (Principal) 

Responsibility 

Delegation to/Assisted by 

  
Overall responsibility for school Leadership and Management, 
Annual Plan etc 

  

Reporting to Board (school achievement & progress)   

Personnel/Staff Welfare   

Support Staff   

Finance (Finance Committee) Maintaining budgets, SUE re-
ports etc 

Katrina Alquist (Business Manager) 

Senior Leadership Team   

Maintaining close contact with Curriculum and Assessment, 
Pastoral, Property, Operational and Timetable issues with SLT 

  

Professional Learning and Development Appropriate Staff 

Appraisal and Performance Management SLT, HOD/TIC’s 

Liaison with community and contributing schools   

Māori Community Liaison and Initiatives (including Kapa Ha-
ka, O-Tāwhao Marae Committee, Māori and Pasifika Achieve-

Maria Rauhihi, Con Emery, Kathy Anso,    
Bob Hollinshead 

Staff meetings   

Head Students and Board Student Rep   

Assemblies Head Students, Board Student Rep 

School Council   

Year 13 Pastoral Care, Discipline, Enrolments and Year 13 
Target Group 

Year Level Dean 

Rogers Trust Liz Parsons 

Uniform Matters Leanne Palmer (Uniform Shop Manager) 

Newsletters, “College Connectionz”, Media Liaison, Website, 
Facebook 

Liz Parsons, Michelle Teddy, James Murfitt, 
SLT 

Neil Bauernfeind (Deputy Principal) 

Responsibility 
Delegation to/Assisted by 

Deans/Guidance Team (Pastoral) Coral Stuart 

PB4L Kate MacDonald (Coach) 

Student Welfare Meeting Student Welfare Team 

Learning Support Centre (Pastoral) Michelle Boyde (HOD) 

Year 12 Pastoral Care, Discipline, Enrolments, Reports and 
Target Group 

Year Level Deans, Form Teachers 

Withdrawal Room System   

Alternative Education   

Attendance Service Helen Bright, Principal, IAS. OT 

Gateway, Work Experience Christine Dickson, Ros Elliott 

Registers, Ministry Roll Returns, Enrolment Overview, EN-
ROL, Attendance Systems 

Deans/ Form Teachers/ Student Centre Ad-
ministrator, Principal 

Appraisal and Performance Management (of designated HODs)   

Course Selection (with DP Curriculum and Assessment) Deans/Form Teachers/Class Teachers/
Careers Advisers 

Senior Form Class Forum   

Student Progress Sheets & Target Groups (overall) Deans/Form Teachers 

Medical Register Joy Singh - School Nurse 

Enrolment Process Year 9 2023 SLT, Year 9 Deans 2023, HOD Learning 
Support, LSCs 



 

Wayne Carter (Deputy Principal) 
Responsibility 

Delegation to/Assisted by 

Day to day operation of the school (Term Planners, Staff Handbook)   

Property Management (Board Property Committee) Mike Bell, Principal 

Health and Safety (Board Health and Safety Committee) Appropriate staff 

Prospectus Principal 

Year 9 Pastoral Care, Discipline, Enrolments, Reports and Year Level Deans, Form Teachers 

PRT Co-ordinator Kate MacDonald (PB4L Coach), HODs, Deans and SLT 

Senior and Junior Prizegivings; Academic Excellence Evening Christine Dickson, Principal, Appropriate staff 

Appraisal and Performance Management (of designated HODs)   

House System Chris Wynne 

Education Outside the Classroom Bernard Oliver 

Buses Noel Cox (Bus Controller) 

Testimonials Reference Writers, Y12 and 13 Form Teachers, Yr 13 
Dean, Principal, Michelle Teddy 

Evacuation and Lockdown Procedures   

Emergency/Crisis Management Principal 

Photos Chris Wynne, Trina Roberts 

Junior Form Class Forum   

Rebecca Legg  (Deputy Principal) 
Responsibility 

Delegation to/Assisted by 

Curriculum and Assessment Principal’s Nominee (Michelle Devlin), 

Digital Teaching & Learning Digital Teaching and Learning Team, Computer Techni-
cian, TTS 

Reporting KAMAR Administrator (Megan) 

Year 11 Pastoral Care, Discipline, Enrolments, Reports and Target 
Group 

Year Level Deans, Form Teachers 

Course Selection (with Neil) HODs/TICs 

Booster Weeks Deans, Class Teachers 

Literacy (Including ERO Evaluation Focus) Toby Burge and Literacy Team 

Integrated Curriculum Study (Year 9) ICS Team 

STAR Christine Dickson 

GATE Rebekah Barea and GATE Team 

Appraisal and Performance Management (of designated HODs)   

Learning Support Centre (Curriculum & Assessment) Michelle Boyde (HOD); Denise Heard & Sarah Neal 
(LSC) 

Correspondence (Te Kura) Courses Te Kura Co-ordinator 

STEAM Dave Smith 

Bob Hollinshead (Assistant Principal) 
Responsibility 

Delegation to/Assisted by 

Year 10 Pastoral Care, Discipline, Enrolments, Reports and Target 
Group 

Year Level Deans, Form Teachers 

Appraisal and Performance Management (of designated HODs)   

Kia Tū Leadership Programme Kathy Anso, Maria Rauhihi, Con Emery 

Timetable Michelle Devlin 

International Fee-Paying and Exchange Students Sandra Metcalfe (Homestay Co-ordinator) 

Assessment Week Michelle Devlin, Rebecca Legg 

ESOL Susan Kellaway (ESOL Teacher) 

Duty Roster   

End of Year Learning Programme   
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STAFF DIRECTORY 
 
PRINCIPAL      Tony Membery 
 
DEPUTY PRINCIPALS    Neil Bauernfeind 
        Wayne Carter 
        Rebecca Legg  
 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL    Bob Hollinshead  
 
DEANS 
Year 9       Rosemary Brandon & David Prout 
Year 10       Laurel Silvester & Will Cawkwell 
Year 11       Trina Roberts & Dave Smith 
Year 12       Chelsea Anderson & Bernard Oliver 
Year 13       Jason Barnfield 
  
GUIDANCE COUNSELLORS:   Coral Stuart  and  Lesley Beech 
 
PRINCIPAL’S NOMINEE    Michelle Devlin 
 
HEADS OF DEPARTMENTS:  
Agricultural & Horticultural Science   David Prout 
Business Studies       Patrick Hounsell 
Learning Support      Michelle Boyde 
Digital Technology     James Murfitt 
Dance        Teupoko Natua 
Drama        Morag Carter 
English       Gayle Clements 
Geography; Tourism & Travel    Olivia McFarlane (Leave T1 & 2) 
Hard Materials Technology    Dave Smith 
Health & Physical Education     Daniel Powell 
History       Rebecca Legg 
Soft Materials Technology    Maree Letford 
Mathematics & Statistics     Brent Oliedam 
Music        Bob Hollinshead 
Outdoor Education      Bernard Oliver 
Science       Michelle Devlin 
Social Studies; GEO & TTR (T1&2)   Kate MacDonald 
Languages       Trina Roberts 
Visual Arts       Rhiannon Thornton 
 
TEACHERS IN CHARGE: 
Careers Adviser/STAR/Gateway   Christine Dickson 
Graphics & Design     Noel Cox 
Library       Karen Dowle 
 
LEAD TEACHERS: 
EfS        Lucy Clapcott & Emily Dixon 
GATE       Rebekah Barea 
Literacy       Toby Burge 
Māori and Pasifika Achievement & Success  Kathy Anso 
 
 
DIRECTOR OF SPORT       Chris Wynne 
 
PB4L COACH      Kate MacDonald 
 
ESOL Teacher      Susan Kellaway 
 

DAY RELIEF COORDINATOR   Kathy Anso 
 
TE AWAMUTU SCHOOLS’ 
ATTENDANCE OFFICER    Helen Bright 



 

 

 

 

 

 

TEACHING STAFF 2022 
AN ALLEN Tanja MA MCNAMARA Wayne 

AS ANDERSON Chelsea MF MCFARLANE (Leave T1 & 2) Olivia 

AO ANSO Kathy MY MEMBERY Tony 

BA BAREA Rebekah MR MILLER Kathy 

BK BARKER Candice MT MURFITT James 

BE BARNFIELD Jason MU MURRAY Joe 

BF BAUERNFEIND Neil ND NAND Raghwa 

BH BEECH Lesley NA NATUA Teupoko 

BL BELL Rory NL NEAL Sarah 

BV BEVERIDGE Kyran NC NORTON-CAMPBELL Tessa 

BY BOYDE Michelle OM OLIEDAM Brent 

BD BRANDON Rosemary OR OLIVER Bernard 

BG BURGE Toby ON OOSTERMAN Simon 

CA CARTER Julie PI PIRIE Jessica 

CT CARTER Wayne PR PORTER Eleanor 

CR CARTER Morag PL POWELL Daniel 

CL CAWKWELL Will PT PROUT David 

CN CHAN Nicholas PY PRYOR Louise 

CM CHISHOLM Sean RI RAUHIHI Maria 

CC CLAPCOTT Lucy RS ROBERTS Trina 

CS CLEMENTS Gayle RT ROBERTS Marianne 

CX COX Noel RO ROSS Tema 

CI CROMBIE Bill SN SAINI Ranjita 

DV DEVLIN Michelle SL SILVESTER Laurel 

DN DICKSON Christine SV SILVESTER Nick 

DX DIXON Emily SI SMITH Dave 

DW DOWLE Karen SM SMYTH Wayne 

EY EMERY Con ST STUART Coral 

GN GAWN Tracey TF TANFIELD Steve 

GO GUARINO Theresa TT THARRATT Samuel 

HG HAIG Malcolm TN THOMPSON Melissa 

HR HEARD Denise TH THORNTON Rhiannon 

HD HOLLINSHEAD Bob WR WALTER-KERR Janet 

HL HOUNSELL Patrick WA WARDS Hayley 

KI KAHUI Denise WN WATSON Sarah 

KR KAUR Kiran WI WILLIAMS Leon 

KC KAY Chloe WS WILLIAMS Scott 

KA KELLAWAY Susan WL WILLIAMS Owen 

KL KERSEL Richard WO WILSON Katie 

LE LEGG Rebecca WD WOOLDRIDGE Jared 

LG LEONG Brett WW WILSHAW Chloe 

LD LETFORD Maree WY WYNNE Chris 

MD MACDONALD Kate       



 SUPPORT STAFF 
 

ADMINISTRATION, MAINTENANCE & SUPPORT 

 

Principal’s PA      Liz Parsons 

Business Manager     Katrina Alquist 

Student Centre Manager    Megan Sanders 

Student Centre Telephonist/Typist  Michelle Teddy 

Student Centre Administrative Assistant Ruth Taylor 

Student Centre Office Assistant   Aroha Raukawa-Marsh 

Nurse       Joy Singh 

Librarian       Janet Burgoyne-Thomas 

Assistant Librarian/Photocopying  Tracy Branje 

Gateway Administrator/Careers Adviser Ros Elliott 

Property Manager     Mike Bell 

Assistant Caretaker     Simon Vlasic 

Groundskeeper      Glenn Ward 

Computer Technician     Tony Searle 

Uniform Manager     Leanne Palmer 

Laboratory Manager     Olga Kravchenko 

Outdoor Education Assistant   Jack Gibson 

Staffroom Assistant     Anne Collett 

Hard Materials Technician    Tony Bramsen 

Soft Materials Technician    Robyn Duncan 

 

LEARNING SUPPORT ASSISTANTS Sara Aymes 

        Immaculata Christopher Williams 

        Donna Edge 

Linda Gibbs 

Helena Mays 

Arna Syder 

 

TE AWAMUTU SCHOOLS’ ATTENDANCE OFFICER     

        Helen Bright 
 

ITINERANT MUSIC & PERFORMING ARTS TUTORS 

Brass/Woodwind/Singing    Barry Cullen 

Brass/Woodwind     Stewart Stanbridge 

Percussion       Glenn Jackson 

Guitar       Simon Patton 

Flute        Kathryn Orbell 

Kapa Haka      TBC 



 

 

 

DEANS AND FORM CLASSES 2022 

YEAR 9 

 
Deans:  Rosemary Brandon & David Prout 
Senior Management:  Wayne Carter 

 
9AB      Suzanne Reid                D7 
9BK      Candice Barker              N2 
9BL      Rory Bell                         A5 
9CM     Sean Chisholm               M6 
9HL     Patrick Hounsell           R11 

9KA     Susan Kellaway           B1 
9TH      Rhiannon Thornton         R3 
9WA     Hayley Wards                 M7 
9WD     Jared Wooldridge           D1 
9WI     Leon Williams           B6 
9WO    Katie Wilson                    A3 

9WW    Chloe Wilshaw           A4 

YEAR 10 

 
Deans:  Laurel Silvester & Will Cawkwell 
Senior Management:  Bob Hollinshead  

 
10BV Kyran Beveridge R16 
10CN Nicholas Chan          R14 
10KC Chloe Kay                  C1 
10KL          Richard Kersel          R1 
10KR Kiran Kaur          N9 

10LD Maree Letford          F1 
10MA        Wayne McNamara    F2 
10MT James Murfitt          A1 
10MU Joe Murray          T4 
10NA Teupoko Natua          OE 
10PL          Daniel Powell          N3 

10PR Eleanor Porter          D2 
10WS Scott Williams          Seminar Room 
 
 

YEAR 11 

 

Deans:  Trina Roberts & Dave Smith 
Senior Management:  Rebecca Legg 

   
11AN   Tanja Allen                   M2 
11CA   Julie Carter                  D3 
11DW   Karen Dowle                  D6 
11EY   Con Emery                  C2 
11GN   Tracey Gawn                  B2 

11NC   Tessa Norton-Campbell B3 
11ND   Raghwa Nand           N4 
11SN   Ranjita Saini                   R12 
11TF   Steve Tanfield          N10 
11TT   Samuel Tharratt          D4 

11WL   Owen Williams          D8 
 

YEAR 12 

 
Deans:  Chelsea Anderson & Bernard Oliver 
Senior Management:  Neil Bauernfeind 

 
12BA      Rebekah Barea         M5 
12BG      Toby Burge         A2 
12CI      Bill Crombie         N1 
12DX      Emily Dixon         R5 
12GO     Teresa Guarino         R4 

12HG      Malcolm Haig         N5 
12MD      Kate MacDonald         R2 
12MF      Olivia McFarlane        R15 
                (Denise Kahui T1 & 2)  
12OM      Brent Oliedam         N7 
12ON      Simon Oosterman      T2 

12SM      Wayne Smyth         T5 
 

YEAR 13 

 

Dean:  Jason Barnfield 
Senior Management:   Tony Membery 
 
13CC    Lucy Clapcott         B4 
13CS    Gayle Clements            D5 
13PI      Jessica Pirie                 R6 

13PY    Louise Pryor                  N8 
13TN     Melissa Thompson       N6 
13WN    Sarah Watson              M4  

 

 

 

 

 



 

HOUSES  FOR 2022 

PŌHUTUKAWA 
  

Head:  Louise Pryor 
Deputy: Chloe Kay 
  
9BK     Candice Barker 
9BL     Rory Bell 
9WI     Leon Williams 
10KC     Chloe Kay 
10MU    Joe Murray 
10PR     Eleanor Porter 
11AN     Tanja Allen 
11NC     Tessa Norton-Campbell 
11TF     Steve Tanfield 
12BG     Toby Burge 
12HG     Malcolm Haig 
12MD    Kate MacDonald 
13PY     Louise Pryor 
  
  

 
Trina Roberts    Year 11 Dean 
Noel Cox     Teacher 
Marianne Roberts    Teacher 
Tema Ross              Teacher 
Ros Elliott                 Gateway/Careers 

  

KIKORANGI 
  

Head: Lucy Clapcott 
Deputy: Sarah Watson 
  
9KA       Susan Kellaway 
9WO        Katie Wilson 
9WW       Chloe Wilshaw 
10BV        Kyran Beveridge 
10KL        Richard Kersel 
10MA      Wayne McNamara 
10NA        Teupoko Natua 
11ND        Raghwa Nand 
11SN        Ranjita Saini 
12CI         Bill Crombie 
12DX        Emily Dixon 
12MF        Olivia McFarlane (Denise Kahui T1 
& 2) 
13WN      Sarah Watson 
13CC        Lucy Clapcott 
  
Laurel Silvester Year 10 Dean 
Bernard Oliver Year 12 Dean 
David Prout           Year 9 Dean 
Coral Stuart           Guidance Counsellor 
Lesley Beech Guidance Counsellor 
Kathy Miller Teacher 
Maria Rauhihi        Teacher 
Sarah Neal              LSC 

  

                 POUNAMU 
  

Head: Jessica Pirie 
Deputy: Con Emery 
  
9AB        Suzanne Reid 
9HL        Patrick Hounsell 
9WA         Hayley Wards 
10KR         Kiran Kaur 
10LD        Maree Letford 
10PL        Daniel Powell 
11DW       Karen Dowle 
11EY        Con Emery 
11WL        Owen Williams 
12BA        Rebekah Barea 
12ON        Simon Oosterman 
12SM        Wayne Smyth 
13PI         Jessica Pirie 
  
Rosemary Brandon     Year 9 Dean 
Christine Dickson       Careers Adviser 
Michelle Boyde       HOD  LSC 
Denise Heard       LSC 
Janet Walter-Kerr       Teacher 

  

                  KŌWHAI 
  

Head: Melissa Thompson 
Deputy: Sam Tharratt 
  
9CM         Sean Chisholm 
9TH        Rhiannon Thornton 
9WD        Jared Wooldridge 
10CN        Nicholas Chan 
10MT        James Murfitt 
10WS        Scott Williams 
11CA        Julie Carter 
11GN        Tracey Gawn 
11TT        Samuel Tharratt 
12GO        Theresa Guarino 
12OM       Brent Oliedam 
13CS        Gayle Clements 
13TN        Melissa Thompson 
  
Will Cawkwell Year 10 Dean 
Dave Smith           Year 11 Dean 
Chelsea Anderson Year 12 Dean 
Jason Barnfield Year 13 Dean 
Kathy Anso           Teacher 
Michelle Devlin Teacher 
Brett Leong           Teacher 
Nick Silvester Teacher 



• We are a PB4L (Positive Behaviour for Learning) school. 

 This means that we firmly believe that if students and staff are following clear behaviour  

 expectations and rules that there will be great outcomes for teaching, learning and academic results. 

 

  The 3 R’s 

Responsibility 

Relationships 

Respect 

cover all aspects of our behaviour at school. 

They guide us all in how we work together and get along.  

There will, of course, be  rewards and consequences in place to motivate and support students. 

 

• Roll (as at 1.3.2022) 

Year  9  312  

Year 10  360 

Year 11  288 

Year 12  243 

Year 13  155 

 

TOTAL:         1358 

          

 

• Our school looks great!  A lot of effort and money has gone into maintaining our grounds and 

classrooms over the summer. 

 

Over the summer and during this term over $170,000 will be spent on assets, furniture and fittings to 

support teaching and learning and the running of the school, including: 

 30 Desktop Computers  (R14) 

 30 Laptops (Year 9 2022) 

 65” Smart TV  (B2) 

 30 Desktop Computers  (R13) 

 2 Door Glass Fridge (Hospitality) 

 Dishwasher (Hospitality) 

 3 Heat Pumps (Learning Support Centre) 

 26 Laptops (Electronics) 

 Hydraulic Press (Hard Materials Technology) 

 2 Crash Mats (Physical Education) 

 Interactive Projector (Agriculture Classroom) 

 Quad Bike (Agriculture) 

 Carpet Tiles (Drama Room) 

 Office Chairs (Learning Support) 

 94 Chairs ( N2, R13, Agriculture Classroom) 

 

Students, staff and visitors are expected to look after and respect our grounds, facilities and equipment. 

 

• Congratulations again to our 2022 Head Students: 

Marnie Gielen     Brooke Penny 

Elijah Lee     Adam Swney 

 

They all spoke passionately and wisely about their goals for 2022 and the future, at an  

Assembly (for Year 13s and all 53 Form Class Reps). 

 
 

• The 2022 Board Student Representative is Jacob Chetwin.  



 

 

• Congratulations to the 2022 Student House Leaders: 

 

 

2022 STUDENT HOUSE LEADERS 

 

 

 
 

  

  

 

      

• Well done to the Year 13 Camp Committee and all students who attended the modified 

“Big Days Out” (x 2)– feedback has been very positive.  

 

A big thanks must go to the staff who supervised and enthused (Jason Barnfield,  

Lucy Clapcott, Jessica Pirie,  Melissa Thompson, Louise Pryor, Gayle Clements and         

Sarah Watson) – it could also not take place without your input and support. 

 

House House Leader Deputy 

Kikorangi Anita Blakely Paige Towers 

  Kereti Kereti Sam Shaw  

Kōwhai Bethany Hughes Caitlyn Blakely 

  Cameron Tosse Jyvhen Duell  

Pōhutukawa Karlie Alexander Reese Sanders 

  Dylan Yates Max Shaw  

Pounamu Maude Rewha Te Wehi Mareikura 

  Liam Carter Ewan McCartie 



 

• NCEA Results 2021 (Provisional – as at  9 February 2022)           

 

Level 1  –  74% of our  Year 11 students gained this important qualification. This is above the 

national figure of 68.5% 

 

Level 2  –  81.5% of our Year 12s gained this. Above the national figure of 77.4%. 

 

Level 3  –  65.7% of our Year 13s gained this.  Our second highest result in the last 5 years. 

 

 

 Māori Results 

 

Level 1  –  58% (above national figure of 56.5%) 

 

Level 2  –  57.8%  

 

 

      Level 3  –  58.1% - second highest result in the last 5 years and above the national figure of  

57.8% 

 

 

The importance of a high attendance rate remains a vital ingredient in NCEA success. 

That’s why we have again included as part of our Annual Plan, that in order to attend a 

school  ball, play in one of our sports teams or participate in a cultural activity you must be 

attending at least 85% of your classes. 

 

 

We continually stress to students that if they continue on at school and have the right       
attitude and work ethic they will have more success.  
 
Students leaving the College are, for the great majority, going on to employment, training    
or tertiary courses. 
 
We strive to help them reach the pathway best suited to their aspirations and needs. 
 
Education is very much a team effort.  Your involvement, encouragement and support plays 
a vital part. 
 

 

Kia Kaha. 

 

 

 

Tony Membery 
Principal 



HEAD STUDENT  AND BOARD REPRESENTATIVE  SPEECHES   2022 

JACOB CHETWIN  - BOARD STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE 

Good morning, my name is Jacob Chetwin, and I am happy to say I am your Board Student Rep for the 
second year in a row, rounding out the 2022 student leadership team.  

Like many, I came from a small country school with just over 100 people so when I started here, I was 
very nervous. I was put in a Form Class not knowing anyone. I was lucky to have some friendly people 
helping me out and making sure I wasn’t totally uncomfortable.  

The subjects I’ve taken this year are extension Maths and English, Chem/Phys, Accounting, Electronics 
and Sport and Rec. I've chosen extension Math, English and Chem/Phys to push me, Accounting to 
stay on top of money, electronics for a bit of fun and Sport and Rec to get out of the classroom.  

I love sport. Well, only sports I’m good at. One of those sports is road cycling and for the last 5, long, 
years I’ve cycled with Sweendog over here. All jokes aside you’ve been a great inspiration for me, and I 
can’t wait to work alongside you and our other very competent Head Students.  

My goals this year are abundant, I want to place in as many Regional and National cycling races as 
possible, place highly in our school sporting events, achieve highly in NCEA Level 1 and of course carry 
out my last year of being Student Rep the best I can. 

It was just 2 years I ago I started here, timid, nervous but ready. The time goes very quickly and to all 
you Year 9s and 10s don’t expect college to go slow, I know it's a cliché, but it really does go fast.  

My name is Jacob Chetwin, and I am your Board Student Rep for 2022. 

 
 
MARNIE GIELEN  - HEAD STUDENT 
 
Good morning, my name is Marnie Gielen. Being a Head Student has been a goal of mine ever since I 
was Year Nine and I am so proud to be able to stand here today in front of all of you as one of your 
Head Students for 2022. 
 
Coming from a small country school in Pirongia of around 350 kids my first day at the big Te Awamutu 
College, as a little Year Nine was so intimidating and so much to get used to. Such as having 6 different 
classes a day and remembering where it is, but mostly just getting used to the rush of the main drag 
and trying to get out of the way of the tall scary seniors. And now here I am being one of them, well, mi-
nus the tall part. And well I’m only scary when I haven’t eaten. But anyway, at Pirongia School I was 
able to take up various leadership roles such as counsellor and house captain and took part in school 
productions which set me up for the many opportunities TAC has to offer. 
 
Throughout my years at college I have been a part of many committees such as Service, SADD, Health 
and Ball. I have taken part in productions in school and out of school, been class rep, played lacrosse 
for the school and clubs and been a mentor in the Keep Cool mentor programme. 
 
I have just started a new job in Te Awamutu working as a checkout operator at Pak’n Save after working 
at a café in Pirongia for 15 months. My subjects this year include History, Mathematics and Statistics, 
English, Biology and Economics. I endorsed Level 1 NCEA with Excellence and Level 2 NCEA with 
Merit. This year I hope to endorse Level 3 with Merit and in the future attend Waikato University, study-
ing a business management degree, majoring in Human Resources. 
 
My years at Te Awamutu College have flown by so quickly so I encourage each and everyone of you to 
make the most of your time here because before you know it you’ll be in our shoes trying to decide what 
the heck you wanna do with your life. COVID has caused so many disruptions throughout our schooling 
years and has been the reason for thousands of excuses we have all made. I mean I know that I was 
gonna start going for runs and then lockdown hit, I was so gutted that then all I could do is stay inside 
and watch Netflix. But really don’t let COVID screw up what you have planned in life. I encourage each 
and everyone of you to go for what you love and make the effort to accomplish your goals.    
 
Thank you. 



ELIJAH LEE —  HEAD STUDENT 

Kia Ora and Good morning, my name is Elijah Lee and I have been selected to be one of your four Head 

Students for 2022. I thought I would start this speech by answering a few questions. Yes, I am in Year 13, 

despite the deficiency in height, yes, I am that kid that plays lacrosse and yes, I do indeed have a mullet, it 

started off as a joke although I would be lying if I told you I did not like it.  

I attended both Te Awamutu Primary and Te Awamutu Intermediate, I understand they aren't the smallest 

schools like Korakonui, Pirongia or Pekerau, but I still felt a sense of comfort and security in knowing eve-

ryone. 2018 came around and this all changed, suddenly I was put in a class of 30 students I barely knew, 

this was especially challenging for me as it seemed like all my friends were being put together, truth be 

told, most, if not all of them were probably in the same boat I was. I got home from my first day of high 

school and begged my Mum to tell my deans to change my Form Class, she didn’t do that of course.  

 But here I am, four years later with the honour of standing up here in front of you, I got here by maintain-

ing strong relationships with my teachers, cracking a few funnies, a couple rānuis with the boys, being 

able to put my head down when necessary, the ability to work in a team and having a strong passion and 

drive to succeed.  

These attributes I have acquired have impacted more than just my schooling life, I utilise them in my so-

cial life, my family life and of course, the sports field. Sport is a huge passion of mine, lacrosse in particu-

lar, the game was introduced to me through Intermediate although it was TAC that gave me the opportuni-

ty to play on a more competitive level and I have been hooked ever since. I have had the privilege of play-

ing for several Waikato teams and to represent the country in New Zealand under 15 and under 18. Even 

though COVID has certainly slowed my momentum with the sport down I still heavily aspire to make the 

men's national team sometime in the future. 

I also intend to go to university; at this stage I want to study criminology, or I will study psychology as 

mental health interests me deeply. Who knows, maybe I will not do either, time will tell. The subjects I am 

taking this year include, English because for some reason I'm not too bad at it, whilst also offering literacy 

credits, Outdoor Education because I think the experiences this class offers are too amazing not to par-

take in, Earth and Space Science as I'm genuinely just interested in the subject, Mathematics and Statis-

tics because I decided it would be unwise to do calculus this year and Geography, it was the only class 

available because Social Issues was full, oh and it's probably not a bad idea taking some sort of social 

science. 

For all of you sitting in the audience with dull expressions on your faces I will leave you with this, I went 

from wanting to be anywhere but here over my first week to now looking back on the past four years in 

utter sadness wondering where the time has gone. I would be lying to you if I said it had not been a bit of 

a drag at some points but just try to bear in mind, you are only young once for most of us these are our 

last years of childhood, make the most of them. 

Thank you. 

 



BROOKE PENNY  -  HEAD STUDENT 

Kia Ora, my name is Brooke Penny and I have the pleasure of being one of your 4 Head Students for 

2022.  

I started out as a scrawny little kid at Pekerau Primary School, in a class with myself and two others. My 

six years spent there were well enjoyed, and jam-packed full of playing tag, 4 Square and getting massive 

blisters on my hands from the monkey bars. In my final year at Pekerau, I became one of the school lead-

ers and enjoyed facing the challenges that the position brought. I also did do the occasional learning, but 

at that age, that stuff was so overrated. 

For Years 7 and 8 I went to Te Awamutu Intermediate, and over those two years, I threw myself at every 

sporting opportunity I could. This included taking part in every class and house event as well as Aims 

Games, WIMS Softball, Netball and Sports Camp. Other than sports I filled my time with learning to play 

the clarinet and became a part of the Intermediate Symphonic and Jazz bands.  

When Year 9 rolled around I found myself scared, nervous and slightly intimidated standing in front of this 

very hall, not yet knowing that the five years ahead would be an experience I will never forget. I am very 

thankful that I had someone in my Form Class that knew their way around the school from day one be-

cause we never got lost and never turned up to the wrong class at the wrong time. Over the years, TAC 

has offered me a lot of different sporting opportunities which has led me to represent the school in Volley-

ball, Netball, Athletics, Motocross and much more. If you haven't already guessed I love sport and being 

active which is why my favourite subjects are Sports Science and Sport Elite, and I am taking both classes 

this year as well as English, Calculus and Biology.  

Outside of school, I have thrown myself at a wide range of sports which led to me finding the three that I 

love. These are Motocross, BMX and Netball. I have been riding a motorbike for as long as I can remem-

ber and love going away in the weekends with Dad to race at both cross country and motocross events. 

My life has revolved around BMX racing for the past 11 years, I have been up and down the country and 

to the other side of the world to chase my passion. Along the way, I have been ranked NZ #2, seven times 

and W #4 twice. My dream has always been to be World #1 in my age group for BMX since my first 

worlds, when I was eight  and hopefully in the coming years when we can travel again, I will be able to ful-

fill it. I started playing netball at the age of nine, I played for various teams working my way up to playing in 

the Te Awamutu Premier league last year. 

Other than sport, outside of school I love to read an assortment of books and teach myself to play all gen-

res of music on the piano. 

Despite me being sport orientated I do take all my learning seriously and am aiming to pass NCEA Level 3 

with a Merit or Excellence Endorsement and have fun whilst doing so. I am currently working at Wilks Pen-

ny Motorcycles after school and during the holidays learning about the motorcycle trade, because as I 

mentioned earlier I love riding motorbikes. 

From my very first year of schooling, I was taught the Pekerau way, which was to have Pride, strive for 

Excellence, be kind to and encourage others, respect everyone, be amazing and unit together. So, my 

words for all you this year is to follow the Pekerau way through any the challenges you may face, whether 

they are big or small.  

I am Brooke Penny, and I am one of your four Head Students for 2022, and if there is anything I would like 

you to take away from this speech, it would be to take opportunities, make opportunities and have fun 

whilst doing so. 

Kia Kaha. 



ADAM SWNEY—HEAD STUDENT 

 

Good morning, I am one of the four Head Students of Te Awamutu College for the year of 2022.  My 

name is Adam Swney, otherwise known as Sweendog, or just Swney.   

 Coming from the small, 180 pupil country school of Korakonui, it was rather daunting leaving for a college 

with well over 1000 students so I can relate to how the majority of you Year 9’s felt on your first day here.  

One thing that does stick in my mind from my first few weeks, was getting lost quite frequently.  One time, 

myself and a mate managed to end up in a Year 12 Biology class, when we were supposed to be in Eng-

lish.  But here I am, 4 years later, in Year 13 and I still don’t know which side of R-block is which.  And 

yes, I am still avoiding English.  Although, I didn’t find the sciences or maths too depressing, so I am tak-

ing Biology, Chemistry, Physics, Sports Science, and then Statistics to top it all off.  

Alongside my commitments to school, family, and friends, I have a couple of hobbies and sports outside 

of school.  For the past 7 years, I have predominantly been a cyclist, racing at club, regional, and national 

levels, setting course records and taking titles along the way.  Although, cycling isn’t the only sport I have 

participated in.  I played many other sports before and during the time I was cycling, starting with rippa-

rugby when I was 4, and I continued this up until a neck injury stopped me from playing tackle when I was 

about 12.  After this, I played hockey for 3 years, but then stopped, so I could focus on cycling.  Through-

out COVID, it has been quite a rocky time trying to find events to compete in, especially with 2 of my big-

gest races being cancelled, one of which being the Kathmandu Coast to Coast, where myself, Sam Shaw, 

and Patrick Milgate were representing the school, and the other being a race around Lake Taupo.  Disap-

pointments such as this hit pretty heavy when competitors have been training day in day out, month after 

month, and year after year.  But, it is important not to dwell on these things too much, therefore, I am cut-

ting back from training upwards of 5 days a week on the bike, and will be investing in hockey once again 

for my last year of college.  Along the way, I have also done cricket, Karate, and Brazilian Jiu Jitsu.  I also 

love going to the gym, mountain biking, running, swimming, surfing, as well as lake sports such as wake-

boarding and water skiing.  

Living on a dairy farm, I make use of the space around me, by hand building mountain bike trails, and de-

stroying the paddocks on the motorbikes.  Along with my sporting and academic life, I occasionally work 

on the farm, and play acoustic and electric guitar.  Hunting and fishing also take my interest, which I do 

when I can.   

As I am planning on heading to Uni at either Otago or Auckland to study medicine, school and study is 

going to take up much of my time this year, but I also believe a balanced life is just as important as keep-

ing mentally and physically fit.  The thought of leaving my mates  and heading away from the Waikato is a 

scary thought, because it means I have to finally grow up.  Although, I feel something good will come of it, 

as you only get as much as you give with things like sports, schooling, and life in general.   

Some of my goals this year include racing in my first triathlon, surfing more regularly, obtaining my full 

driver’s licence, achieving highly in NCEA level 3, and I may even decide I should get a job towards the 

end of the year- but who knows?  To all the Year 9’s out there, and even Year 10’s, 11’s, and 12’s, being 

Head Student doesn’t only encompass talking at assemblies, and being a face for the school, but also 

supporting those who are unsure, lost, or just struggling with school or sports.  We aren’t as scary as we 

look in our senior uniforms and blazers, and remember that all four of us Head Students have been in the 

exact same position as most of you sitting in the audience now.   

 

I am Adam Swney, and I am one of the two headboys for 2022.   

Thank you. 



 

 











Lockdown Information for Parents/Caregivers 

 

What is a Lockdown? 

An emergency event may require an evacuation or a lockdown. A lock-down would be used  

anytime students need to be contained and protected inside school buildings. 

 

Why might a school go into Lockdown? 

When a situation exists where there is a hazard outside or within the school a lockdown may be 

initiated. These hazards could be environmental or caused by people. 

A chemical spill, for example, could put students and staff at risk of toxic inhalation if allowed 

outside. 

 

A request from the Police or other agencies due to dangers or events outside the school 

may result in the Police requesting a lock-down of the school to prevent putting students and 

staff in danger. Parents or visiting adults whose behaviour is violent or threatening within the 

school to staff and/or students, or a student whose behaviour poses an immediate threat to stu-

dent/staff safety, or other threats or acts of violence may also result in a lockdown. 

 

When a lockdown is signaled students are directed to a classroom or a designated place in the 

school. Staff secure the room, close and lock doors and windows, turn off lights, close blinds 

etc. and students move into a place where they cannot be seen. Student and staff safety is 

the intent at all times throughout a lockdown. 

If/when a lockdown is implemented students are instructed to turn off all electronic devices, in-

cluding cell phones, as communication from within or outside of the situation can cause panic, 

confusion or distress.  

 

What parents/caregivers should and should not do during a Lockdown 

If a lockdown is implemented, part of that process involves mass communication with parents/

caregivers at the earliest opportunity, using communication tools at our disposal (currently 

mass e-mail or text alert). 

If notified that the school is in lockdown DO NOT attempt to communicate with your child, DO 

NOT come to the school to collect your child and DO NOT attempt to contact the School about 

what is happening. Police and/or emergency services will control the lockdown situation and 

they will indicate when it is safe to lift the lockdown. The lifting of the lockdown will be commu-

nicated to you and at the soonest available opportunity, information about the lockdown will be 

shared.  

Should the lockdown extend to after school hours, further communication will be sent regarding 
a controlled release of students, the operation of buses and how and where students can be 
collected from etc.  



TE AWAMUTU COLLEGE 

DONATIONS SCHEME 2022 
 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

 

The Board of Trustees decided in July 2021 to again opt into the Donation Scheme for Decile 1—7 

schools. 

 

The school cannot ask for donations, except for overnight camps and trips where we can  

request a donation covering accommodation, food and travel components. 

 

If families/whānau or any other organisations still want to give a voluntary donation  to the school, GST 

is not payable and donation tax credits can be claimed. 

 

Examples: 

 

 Year 13 Camp (2 nights – parents/caregivers will be asked to pay the cost of  

 accommodation, food and travel.  School will pay for external instructors, equipment hire etc.) 

 

 One Day Field Trips; Visit to a Museum/Art Gallery; hiking or kayaking trip etc – will be paid for out 

of the Donations Scheme Funding as they are linked to the curriculum: teaching and learning. 

 

 Extra-curricular trips; culture groups; sports teams etc – parents/caregivers will still be asked to pay 

costs, fees, subs etc. 

 

 Education Perfect (an inter-active, on-line teaching and learning tool) will be paid for by the school.  

(In 2022 this will be at a cost of $68,000 and will be for English, Mathematics & Statistics, Lan-

guages, Sciences, ESOL,  Social Sciences, Health and Digital  Technologies.) 

 

 Provision of “Learning  Success” programme (Reading, Spelling and Maths support) and ESOL 

(English for Speakers of other Languages) has never been charged for at Te Awamutu College and 

will remain free. 

 

 Parents/Caregivers will still be asked for payment where there is a “take home component” in a stu-

dent’s course, for example: 

 bedside cabinet 

 tool box 

 item of clothing 

 food produced  and able to be taken out of classroom 

 

(These courses will have been selected and costs/fees will have been included in written 

Course Selection information)  

 School Ball – school can request payment for this optional activity. 

 School Uniform – schools can require students to wear a uniform and request payment for items 

sold at school. 

 Textbooks, compulsory workbooks and photocopied handouts are provided free to students. 

 



 Parents/Caregivers/students are still expected to pay for a student’s personal photocopying/

printing. 

 Parents/Caregivers are expected to ensure that their child/children have the required stationery for 

each of their subjects/courses. 

Most parents/caregivers will notice a reduction in how much they will directly pay towards their child/

children’s education. 

Te Awamutu College is supportive of the principle of greater equity in education as we  collectively strive 

at “Creating Learning Success for Every Student”. 

 

 

Kia Kaha 

 

 

 

Craig Yarndley       Tony Membery 

(Board  Chairperson)       (Principal) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Te Awamutu College Foundation Fund Donations 
 
 
In support of Te Awamutu College, donations can be made to help the College grow a fund that will be 
used to support special projects and resources that benefit the school and its students. 
Donations are collected via the Momentum Waikato donation webpage. 
 
• Go to https://momentumwaikato.nz/donate 
• Scroll down to the purple buttons, select either ‘Credit/Debit Card’ (preferred and simpler) or 

‘Internet Banking’. 
• Decide on your $ gift size and select 
• one-time, weekly, monthly etc. 
 
• Click on the drop-down menu ‘Choose how and where you want to donate’ , choose the              

TE AWAMUTU COLLEGE FOUNDATION FUND. 
 
• For Internet Banking, complete the form and then click Next, then complete the Poli form, which 

then takes you into your Internet Banking screen, then in the ‘Reference’ field please type in ‘Te 
Awamutu College Foundation Fund - TACFF. 

 

The College thanks you for any donation that you are able to make – it will be put to good use for 

our students. 



Why do we use “Education Perfect” (an interactive, on-line teaching and learning tool) at  

Te Awamutu College? 

 

(English, Mathematics & Statistics, Languages, Sciences, ESOL, Social Sciences, Health and Digital 
Technologies) 

 

Mathematics & Statistics: 

• Education Perfect has a built in diagnostic tool, which is useful for both Teachers and Students. 

• It aids the teacher in providing a differentiated classroom and allows students to learn at their own 

pace. 

• There are notes, followed by examples followed by practice for each skill. 

• Electronic classwork/homework is environmentally friendly. 

English: 

• Education Perfect will be mainly used as a homework tool. Teachers will assign activities to students 

which supplement the current teaching focus. This replaces the need to purchase a homework book. 

• Education Perfect will at times be used for relief lessons and/or short activities within some teaching 

lessons when appropriate for the particular lesson. 

• Diagnostic Assessment Tool – reading and writing strategies. 

• Instant feedback for students and teachers. 

• Differentiation for students – teachers can assign the same topic but at different curriculum levels. 

• Literacy library to help develop core literacy skills which is our students’ biggest weakness. 

• Spelling lists available for weaker students. 

• Grammar and reading comprehension tasks may be used to supplement on-going teaching. 

• High level of student engagement. Very effective tool for boys to engage in homework. 

Science: 

• extra notes  

• instant feedback and shows step by step processes 

• competitions/games 

• different way of explaining things  

• positive reinforcement for correct answers 

• targeted revision given after tests with what students are good at and what they need to work on 

• individualised feedback 

• save paper - no need to carry around heavy paper workbooks 

• gives the teacher lots of information for targeting student weaknesses 

• students can catch up on missed work easily 

Social Studies: 

• The content of Education Perfect could be used as relief lessons, or homework tasks for Social 
Studies.  



ICAS RESULTS 2021 

 
 

Year Nine Year 10 

High Distinction 
  
Emily Brier 
  
  

High Distinction 
 
Georgia Fisher 

  Distinction 
  
Danica Reweti 
Sophie Parr 
Sophie Yarndley 
  

 Credit 
  
Blake Gower 
Luke Hibbert 
Naomi Martin 
Dareeya Mickell 
Tayla Neilson Smith 
Jacques Nortje 
Danielle Port 
Dejah Stojanovic-Stark 
Nathan Whiteman 
 

Credit 
 
Tai Baker-Singh 
Ethan Carter 
Jeremy Murfitt 
Martha Newland 

 Merit 
  
Kaydence Clark 
Libby Haynes 
Lily West 

Merit 
Emily Bathgate 
Ave Culpan 
Ben FitzPatrick 
Eve Tapara 
 



Hours – 8.00am – 4.00pm 

 

The Student Centre is open during the above hours for: 

• payments of fees 

• passing messages on to your students in emergencies 

• dropping off gear for your student to pick up during their breaks 

• secure locked cupboard, closed at 8.45am then reopened at 3.15pm (items left at own risk) 

• picking your student up from the Health Centre  

• collecting confiscated items 

 

If you have an appointment to see your student’s Year Level Dean you will find their offices in the 
Student Centre. 
 

Passes – If your student needs to leave at any time throughout the day, make sure they have a note or 
an appointment card which they then need to take to the Dean at Form Time to receive a pass. 
Remember students – to check in at Form Class first before you go to the Student Centre for your pass. 
 

Where are we? – walk straight down the driveway past the Uniform Shop, and turn right.. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please communicate with us regarding your child’s absence from school: 

Phone the Student Centre 871-4199 (Press 1)  

Email us at absentees@tac.school.nz 

Make sure students have a note or appointment card when needing to obtain a “Leave Pass” to leave 
school during the day.  They need to take this to the Dean at Form Time to receive a pass.   

If you receive an absence alert (text message or e-mail), please get in touch with us.  For all absences the 
Ministry of Education requires a satisfactory explanation/reason to be provided as to why a child is absent. 

 

 

STUDENT CENTRE 

ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL 

REMINDER:   

Please contact the Student Centre  

on 07 871 4199 press 2    or email    

_StudentCentre@tac.school.nz  

if your contact details have changed.  

It is most important that we keep our records up to date. 



 

Sports  

The year has started, and I hope that students have been able to settle back into school life.  Sport is   

going ahead in 2022 and already we have had our cricket and volleyball teams play and our School  

Swimming Sports. 

 
The easiest way for your children to know when and where sport meetings are occurring is to go to Form 

Class and listen for their Form Class teacher to read the Daily Notices. If they are away or you wish to see 

the notices, they are available on our school website. 

 
At this stage, in line with School Sport New Zealand and the Waikato Secondary School Sport Executive 

everyone involved with sport at TAC in 2022 must be fully vaccinated. This includes but is not limited to 

students, coaches, managers, and officials.  (It is expected that this requirement will be waived for stu-

dents in the near future.) 

 
At school we are keeping up to date with the information that comes out from the Ministry of Education, 

Sport New Zealand, School Sport New Zealand and the Waikato Secondary School Sport Executive to 

ensure that we can deliver sport under the CPF framework. 

 
Currently we are operating under dynamic times, and we greatly appreciate everyone’s understanding as 

we try and deliver sport safely to all participants. 

 
Regards Chris Wynne 

Director of Sport 

cwynne@tac.school.nz 

871 4199 extn 237 
 
 

Cricket  - Round 1, Feb 2022 

Cricket is up and running for 2022 with 2 teams representing TAC.  

We have a Junior Development Team playing in the Year 10         

competition and a 1st XI playing in the 2B open age group           

competition.  Any other students interested in playing cricket please 

see  Mr Hollinshead or Mr Hounsell at school for more information. 

 

Round 1 Results 

Te Awamutu College 1st XI, 141/4 (28.3 ov) defeated Te Aroha College 1st XI, 140 all out (28.1 ov). 

Te Awamutu College Junior Development Team, 115 (20.1 ov) lost to Matamata College Year 10, 265 
(30.0 ov). 
 
 
 
 

 

SPORTS 



 

Interhouse Swimming 

House Championship 

1st Kikorangi 

2nd Kōwhai 

3rd Pounamu 

4th Pōhutukawa 

 

 

 

Individual Swimming Championship 

Junior Boys 

1 Alexander Howarth  10WS 

2 Chase Ket e   9AB 

3 Nathan Honeyfield  9TH 

 

Junior Girls 

1 Morgan Brown   9HL 

2 Lilah Earwaker   10MA 

3 Paige Drinkwater  10MT 

 

Intermediate Boys 

1 Cullen Miezenbeek  10MU 

2 Thierry Brown   12HG 

3 Jacob Chetwin   11CA 

 

Intermediate Girls 

1 Jetta Kette   11GN 

2 Ave Culpan   11CA 

3 Olivia Bell    11CA 

 

Senior Boys 

1 Samuel Shaw   13CC 

2 Sam Waugh   12HG 

3 Caelum Bond   12ON 

 

Senior Girls 

1 Zara Brennan-Shaw  13PI 

2 Te Wehi Mareikura  13PI 

3 Holly Harris   13TN 

 



STUDENT SPORTING SUCCESS 

TAC wishes to acknowledge: 

Touch 

Jaoquin Burke Waikato Under 16 Representative 





Hours 8.30am-3.30pm 

Phone 871 4199 ext 248 

The Health Centre is available to all students at interval and lunchtimes.  It is run by a registered nurse 

between the hours of 8.30am – 3.30pm. Students may visit the Health Centre at other times with a   

permission slip from their teacher if urgent attention is needed.  The school nurse is here to help.  We 

are able to provide ongoing care at school e.g. wound dressings. If you have seen your GP and require 

ongoing care please bring your ACC number from your clinic. If your child is recovering from surgery or 

has on-going health problems which may affect their performance at school please keep us informed. 

We are happy to assist.  

  

Unwell at School 

Please go to the Health Centre and the nurse will help you, they will arrange for you to go home if 

needed.  

Please do not text parents directly as this often causes confusion when it comes to signing out 

or accounting for absences. 

  

Contact Details 

Please inform the Student Centre of changes to your home, work or mobile telephone numbers.  If your 

child is injured or unwell at school, we can only send them home with people who are named on the 

database so it is important that you have an emergency contact. 

  

School Doctor Service 

A GP is available for appointments on Wednesdays at school. This service is provided by Pinnacle GP 

network and funded by the Waikato District Health Board.  This is a confidential service that students 

can access free of charge by making an appointment with the school nurse. Students are encouraged 

to inform their parents if they are seeing the school Doctor, on occasions they may be referred back to 

their own GP if there is a chronic or on-going problem.   

 

Physio 

SOAR Physio is available on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Appointments can be made through the nurse. 

 

Dental Health 

This is free to all students until the age of 18.  Further information is available at the Health Centre or at 

the town dentists.   Annual check-ups are strongly recommended.    

 

Local Dentists 

Dental on Mahoe    Mahoe Street 

Lumino Dentist    Market Street 

Paul Kay Dental    Albert Park Drive 

Te Awamutu Dental    Teasdale Street 

 

If your child has been unwell at home please check the Infectious Diseases page. 

HEALTH CENTRE 
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It is a normal rite of passage...every year all Year 13’s go on a three-day camp.  However, this 

year, due to COVID, instead, we had two ‘Big Days Out’ at school.  We got to experience all the 

significant activities that would've happened at camp.  During these days, we learnt about what 

was expected of us as the leaders of the school.  We strengthened and created our  friendships 

and relationships with each other, enjoyed team building within our houses and we certainly had 

fun and made great memories along the way.   

  

On Thursday, we all gathered down at the Pavillon where we started our day with Mr Barnfield 

telling us what was happening over the next two days.  We then listened to a Powerpoint about 

leadership by our House Leaders shortly after.  From this, they went through what a great leader 

looks like and to stand out from the crowd and do what is right, even if you're the   only one.  We 

then headed up to the Marae, where we got into our Form Classes and competed in the annual 

Mr and Mrs TAC.  This involved creating two outfits of newspapers and then getting models from 

each Form Class to strut down the runway and show off the fantastic creation the classes made.  

13TN took out the tight competition, with other classes only a couple of points  behind.  We all 

went up to the pool for the rest of the day to hang out, chat, and swim.   

  

We started the day off on Friday by getting into our houses and working on new chants for the 

new house names.  We then got into a bit of house spirit by having a little chant off between all 

the houses.  From here, those who did pavement art went up to school, and everyone else got 

into a spike ball competition.  For Pavement art, a handful of students from each house designed 

a chalk art that describes the new house names and what each house represents.  All the places 

had their take on their meaning, and all the designs were completely different and unique.     

Kōwhai ended up winning the pavement art.  From here, we all had lunch then headed up to the 

pool to cool off and go for a swim.   

  

A big thank you to all who helped organise the big days out!!  Mr Barnfield, the Camp Committee, 

all the House Leaders...your effort to ensure this continued is all very much appreciated!!  As well 

as Mr Membery for getting the food sorted for us.  Without everyone's help, it wouldn't have been 

such a significant hit to start the year!  

 

Brylee Gibbes 

YEAR 13 BIG DAYS OUT 









 



 

 



 

Junior Programme: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As per the school policy, each student is expected to wear the full Te Awamutu College Junior Physical 

Education uniform during all PE classes and attempt every task to the best of their ability.  Uniforms can 

be purchased from the School Uniform Shop. 

It is strongly recommended that all students name their uniform and personal equipment. 

Junior HPE workbooks are allocated to every student. 

 

If you have any questions or contributions, please do not hesitate to contact the Health and  

Physical Education Department. 

 

 

Thank you 

 

 

 

Mr Daniel Powell  

HOD HPE 

dpowell@tac.school.nz     

        

           

JUNIOR HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION 2022 

Term Year 9 Year 10 

1 Water Safety 

S.M.A.R.T. Fit 

Athletics Preparation 

Hauora and FRIENDS 

Water Safety 

S.M.A.R.T. Fit 

Athletics Preparation 

Hauora  

2 The Science of Movement 

Discovery 

The Science of Movement 

The Road 

3 Move to Improve 

S.M.A.R.T. Fit 

Border Patrol 

Move to Improve 

S.M.A.R.T. Fit 

Drug Free World 

4 PAC 

My Veges Ate My Homework 

IPS 

Body Confidence & It’s 

about MANA 

Ms Candice Barker 

Assistant HOD HPE 

cbarker@tac.school.nz   

mailto:tross@tac.school.nz
mailto:kbain@tac.school.nz


 

Any student wishing to drive a car/scooter to school must collect a Vehicle Authorisation Form from the 

Student Centre.  This is to be signed by parent/caregiver and returned to the Student Centre.  These  

vehicles must be parked in Tawhiao or Mahoe Streets.  Students are not to park their cars on Leith or 

North Streets due to safety reasons concerning the buses. 

 

A new Vehicle Authorisation Form must be completed each year and handed in to the Student Centre. 

 

 

 

 

School beanies ($18.00), bucket hats ($18.00) and caps ($16.00) are available from the Uniform Shop. 

Any student wearing Roman sandals must wear the back straps. 

    (scuffs, slides and jandals are not sandals) 

Shoes are to be black leather school shoes.   

 

Any singlet / T-Shirt worn underneath shirts or blouses must be white in colour and tucked in. 

Please support us with the wearing of correct TE AWAMUTU COLLEGE UNIFORM. 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS – TERM 1 

 

Tuesday  (Lunchtime)  1:30pm – 2:10pm 
Wednesday  (Interval)   11:00am – 11:30am 
Thursday  (Lunchtime)  1:30pm – 2:10pm 

STUDENT CARS 

UNIFORM 







 

TE AWAMUTU COLLEGE REGULATION SHOES 

Plain black with no extra colour, decoration or labelling. 

Shoes must be able to be polished. 
 

                                

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                      

Standard Black Leather Lace up School Shoes – as shown below 

Plain Black Leather Ballet 

Shoes, girls only 

Black Roman Sandals 

Standard Black Leather 

Slip on Shoes 

Black Leather Shoes with 

One Band Over the Top 



 

Black Slippers 

Black Sports/Skate Shoes whether 

leather or not i.e. no All Stars, Vans, 

Converse, Globes etc. 

The following assortment of shoes are NOT compliant 

with our school uniform regulations. 

 

    

        

                                   

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                        

                      

 

 

 

 

 

                                          

NON REGULATION SHOES 

Non-Roman Sandals Ballet Shoes with Buckles 

Jandals Black canvas or Suede 

Black Slippers 

Black Sports/Skate Shoes whether 

leather or not i.e. no All Stars, Vans, 

Converse, Globes etc. 



 

TERM 1 CALENDAR 2022 

  

WEEK 5  

Monday 28 February ICS: 9CM 

Tuesday 1 March ICS: 9HL 

Wednesday 2 March ICS: 9KA 

 

Thursday 3 March ICS: 9AB 

 

Friday 4 March Burgess Trophy-Sailing 

3SRS Surf (a) 

ICS: 9TH 

  

WEEK 6  

Monday 7 March 3SRS Surf (b) 

ICS: 9WA 

Tuesday 8 March 9OED Adrenalin Forest (a) 

ICS: 9WD 

Wednesday 9 March ICS: 9WI 

 

Thursday 10 March 3SRS Surf (c) 

ICS: 9WO 

 

Friday 11 March 9OED Adrenalin Forest (b) 

3SRS Surf (res) 

ICS: 9WW 



 

WEEK 7  

Monday 14 March 10OED Rock Climbing (a) 

 

Tuesday 15 March 10OED RC (b) 

1SRS Surf 

Wednesday 16 March 3GEO Tongariro Field Trip 

10OED RC (c) 

 

Thursday 17 March 3GEO Tongariro Field Trip 

10OED RC (d) 

 

Friday 18 March 3GEO Tongariro Field Trip 

10OED RC (e) 

  

WEEK 8  

Wednesday 23 March Pd 2 Lincoln University 

Board Meeting 6.00pm 

 

Thursday 24 March 1OED Kayak (2 days) 

 

Friday 25 March 1OED Kayak 

 

  

WEEK 9  

Monday 28 March Waikato Secondary Schools Golf  (TBC) 

Tuesday 29 March 3OED Kayak (5 days) 

Wednesday 31 March Pd 4 Snr Top Class Competition 

Jnrs: Form Class 

  

  



 

 

  

WEEK 10  

Tuesday 5 April Summer Sport Photos 

Wednesday 6 April 2OED Kayak (a) (3 days) 

 

Thursday 7 April Yr 9 ICS Boards Due (interval) 

Friday 8 April Pd 4 Yr 9 ICS Asm 

  

WEEK 11  

Monday 11 April Inter-House Softball 

Tuesday 12 April 2OED Kayak (b)(3 days) 

Yr9 ICS Winning Form Class lunch 

Wednesday 13 April CNIAS sports   (TBC) 

Pd 4 Jnr Top Class Competition 

Snr: Form Class 

Thursday 14 April TERM ENDS 

Friday 15 April GOOD FRIDAY 



 

Term 1:  Tuesday 1 February — Thursday 14 April 

Term 2: Monday 2 May — Friday 8 July  

Term 3:       Monday 25 July — Friday 30 September 

Term 4:       Monday 17 October — Monday 12 December 

 

Easter      Good Friday 15 April 

       Easter Monday 18 April 

       Easter Tuesday 19 April 

ANZAC Day      Monday 25 April (Holidays) 

Queens Birthday    Monday 6 June (Term 2) 

Matariki      Friday 24 June 

Labour Day      Monday 24 October (Term 4) 

TERMS / DATES 2022 





 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

Are you up for fun, friends and adventure, then Girl Guiding could be for you? 

We have units for girls aged between 5-17. We are also on the lookout for leaders to 

support these girls and even open new units in towns that don't have that age group. 

 

We have spaces available in some of our units both in Te Pahu and Te Awamutu but if 

you are interested then email Michelle on michellegirlguide@gmail.com to find 

out more. 

mailto:michellegirlguide@gmail.com















